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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 16th February 2016.
     Present



Cllr. H. Boot-Handford     Chairman
                                 Cllr. R. Leithall
        Cllr. B. Lamb



Cllr. M. Benson     
        Cllr. R. Maycock



Cllr. P. Dennis
       
In Attendance   Cllr. S. Munn.
436. Apologies 
    Apologies were received from Cllr. Piper due to business.
437. Declaration of Interest.
   Cllr. M. Benson declared an interest in the Neighbourhood Plan.
438. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 
       Items.
1) Cllr. Dennis – reported a growing number of potholes on the Denham Bridge Road, Cllr.    
 Lamb has reported them on the Devon County website.
2) Cllr. Benson – as you will all be aware Cornwall Street is to be closed for 19 days from the 
                       22nd February. Cllr. Benson is concerned that West Devon Borough Council 
     
  refuse department have not been in communication with the residents to 
             explain how they get their refuse collected. Cllr. Benson has been in touch; 
  perhaps this Council should also contact them and ascertain if they have a 
  plan in mind.
3) Cllr. Leithall – stated that he has the pleasure of delivering a birthday card to Mr. Albert 
                      Ayres on his 105th birthday on Saturday.
439. Minutes of the meeting held on 19th January and taken as read, to deal with matters 
        arising. 
   Matters Arising.
   Minute 375 (293) Cllr. Lamb feels that the tools and trailer item should be dealt with by 
                               Footpaths & Environment as it is to do with the Lengthsman.
   Minute 328
– Workplace pension– the Clerk explained that this is on-going.
   Minute 381 – Cllr. Boot-Handford asked if Rev. Nick Law had been informed of the impending 
                      grant from the Parish Council; the Clerk has not been in touch but will send an email.
   Minute 382 – Property Inspection the following have been actioned;
    Two lights in the ladies’ toilet and the two fluorescent lights have been checked by an 
    electrician and need replacing.

    The hot water boiler in the child care centre also needs replacing.

    Easy Access toilet light will be replaced on Thursday. The moss has been removed from 
    the entrance.
  Parish Hall Car Park has a few small pot holes appearing - get workman to fill them  

   before they get too big.
Litter has been removed from the passage way at the side of the hall. The wire fence by     
the light is not Council’s.
Cllr. Benson has had a parishioner in touch about the state of the path from The Close to the Parish Hall Car Park. Cllr. Benson has been trying to find out who is responsible for it but has not succeeded. As no one wishes to take responsibility for it he feels this Council should investigate, refer to Footpaths & Environment.
Minute 387- regards the problems being experienced by poor service from the bus company. The 
                   Clerk read the following letter from John Richardson Dawe Devon County:
“This is to let you know that we have terminated our contract with Jackett’s Coaches due to unsatisfactory operation, specifically failure over a long period to comply with our contract requirements relating to vehicle accessibility standards, age and capacity. The termination takes effect after operation on Saturday 30th January. From Monday 1st February Stagecoach will take over on an interim basis, pending a competitive tender for a new long-term contract which will be open to all interested compliant operators. There will be no immediate changes to the route or timetable and you can be assured that there is no intention to reduce the service. I’ll keep you informed of any further developments”.
440. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk circulated the accounts for payment sheet by email to Councillors.
Cllr. Lamb stated all looked in order and proposed payment in the sum of £2,981.42 seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
441. Financial Statements
The Clerk circulated the financial statements. After discussions an error was found Clerk to recalculate F. & G.P. sheet. Cllr. Dennis proposed acceptance of the statements with the alteration, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
442. Review Terms of reference for Finance and General Purposes.
The Clerk read the terms of reference and Cllr. Dennis proposed that no change was necessary, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
443.  Health and Safety Review.
Cllr. Piper forwarded all the relevant paperwork to the Councillors and sent an email explaining some issues when he met with the Workman;
The weed killer product used: as there is no individual record of where or when the product is used  I have drawn up a simple sheet with MSDS for this product which should be passed to the Workman.
The Workman mentioned that the light switch in the store is in a very awkward place and needs moving about a couple of metres. The Clerk will speak to the Electrician tomorrow.
First Aid Kit the one in the Workman’s truck belongs to him; Clerk has supplied him with a brand new one.
Lone working policy needs to be reviewed, this to be added to the rolling programme review for June.
Cllr. Boot-Handford had some issues with regards the Clerk checking the escape route. It was agreed that the Clerk should check the escape route from the Office once a month and report any problems to F. & G. P.
Also Emergency Evacuation - this will be tested three times a year by Beregen and any problems will be reported to F. & G. P. 
Cllr. Boot-Handford asked if she could work through some of the issues with the document. Cllr. Lamb proposed acceptance of the document with the alterations being done by Cllr. Boot-Handford, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
The Risk Assessment policy was accepted by the committee.
444. Wages Review.
 As no information on pay rises has been received from Devon Association of Local Councils, this to be an agenda item for next month.
445. S106 Policy.
 Cllr. Lamb Stated that the Road Strategy document will be coming to Full Council and this has the relevant items in it regarding S106 monies.
446. Defibrillator Status.
The new suggested site for the defibrillator on the public toilets was supported by the entire Finance and General Purposes committee.
The Clerk stated that it will be put up on Thursday. 
The sub-committee agreed that Cllr. Hanson write a report for Bere Link and the Tavistock Times; Chairman and Clerk to see the report before being put into publication.
447. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan Progress.
Cllr. Benson stated that the group have spent a long time reviewing five reports; Mike Palmer is dealing with the Reported Survey. Rebeca at West Devon has offered to review our policy before she leaves. Once the drafts have been put together then we shall be ready to go out to a second consultation.
448. Correspondence.
 1) West Devon Borough Council – There’s no such thing as a `Dog Poo Fairy`
“Don’t leave it behind or you may get fined
The number of council officers working in the community who can now issues fines to people who let their dogs foul in our parks and on our pavements, has been increased by West Devon Borough Council.
The Local Authority’s officers on the ground has risen from 1 to 4.  These officers can now issue on-the-spot penalties to those irresponsible owners who do not pick up their dogs mess, this could be up to £80.  An Environmental Protection Officer and Senior Specialist are also on hand to deal with repeat offenders who could receive a maximum fine of up to £1000 if a case goes to court.
West Devon Borough Council support the Keep Britain Tidy national dog fouling campaign to encourage irresponsible dog owners to clean up after their pets.  The campaign features an eye-catching creative of a ‘dog poo fairy’ with the message ‘There’s no such thing as the Dog Poo Fairy’.
Portfolio Holder for Customer First, Cllr Jeff Moody, said: “We have had a real problem with dog mess recently and it really impacts on our lovely towns, villages and parkland.  Irresponsible owners need to know that this is unacceptable. We will issue fines on-the-spot to those who make no effort to clear up after their dogs.”
If you are out and about, be a sensible owner and keep our streets clean and tidy.  Local support from residents is so important to help identify these culprits and bring a stop to this foul issue.  WDBC officers can offer help and advice if needed and can even offer you a spare bag if you have been caught short!”
The Clerk informed committee that she has been speaking with Matt the Locality Officer who informed her that it is now illegal to let your dog foul anywhere in the open even outside of the 30 mile limits.



449. Agenda Items for next meeting.
      1) Review Financial Regs – Cllr. Lamb
      2) Proposal to switch Council’s bank accounts to a declared Ethical Bank.
      3) Wages Review.
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.50pm.
Signed this 23rd day of February 2016. 
Chairman………………...

